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      Message From The President 
            NOVember/December 2024 
 
I wish all our members and your families a Happy Thanksgiving, Merry Christmas, and  
Happy Hanukkah.  
As many know by now, I would certainly be remiss if I didn’t mention the passing of a lake icon,  
long-time member, and the longest-serving Board member ever, Milt Felter, on September 22nd. 

I have so many fond memories of serving with Milt on the Lake Shawnee Board and as a young whipper 
snapper growing up here as a kid. Milt was known as the Mayor of Lake Shawnee. Everyone knew him; 
if you didn’t, he would ensure you did! Milt and Joan moved here from the Paterson area in 1960. Milt 
has been on the Lake Shawnee Board for, we believe, at least 50 years. Milt loved this community and 
served it well on the Board and various committees. Milt has been our Membership Vice-President for as 
long as anyone could remember. As a new lake member, you would get a Milt visit, and he would  
provide a welcome packet and a bottle of wine. You were expected to open the bottle and drink it with 
him! You would often see Milt driving around the lake a few times daily, checking on any new houses 
for sale to track new potential members. Until recently, you could find him at the message board at 
First Beach updating the sign for any new lake events. 

I have served with Milt on the Board since I joined it in 2002. He was always willing to help and talk 
and often shared his vast knowledge of the lake. We even did a lake history presentation together a few 
years ago. No one cherished this community more. A few years ago, before we renovated the clubhouse 
and before COVID, Milt would host Saturday morning coffee. Many came down to chat and get Milt 
riled up about politics! Milt was a staunch Democrat, and you could easily get him going! 

As a young kid growing up here, Milt would chase us off club property during the night security patrols, 
and we would run away before he could catch us. We would hide, yelling, “Uncle Milty!” We tortured 
the poor guy even back then! 

Milt’s wish (and running joke!) was to erect a statue in his honor with him pointing down the lake from 
the First Beach. I am not sure we could pull off a statue, but we will find a fitting tribute!  Milt was a 
great guy all around. I will miss him dearly. The lake will not be the same without him. Rest in Peace, 
Milt! I am sure you are dancing in heaven with Joan! 

This is a reminder that all boats must be removed from all Club properties this year. This allows the 
Club to purge unused boats and perform any work necessary on the racks. Our Club policy is that all 
boats are to be removed from Club property by November 1 of any Presidential election year and can  
be returned after April 1 once a new storage permit is obtained. 

As you can see, our lake has been drawn down. We perform a 3-4 foot drawdown each Presidential  
election year so lakefront residents can perform any lakefront cleanup and repair walls and docks. If  
you install a new seawall, a State permit is required. No permit is needed if you have or are repairing an 
existing wall. I ask all lakefront residents to please take this time to perform any lakefront cleanup and 
be sure to remove any downed trees and debris that may have fallen into the lake.  

Our fall cleanup is scheduled for Saturday, November 9, at 8:30 am. All will meet at White’s Cove on 
West Lakeview Trl. Light breakfast available. We hope to replace the dock at the North End and at  
White’s Cove..  We had work done at 2nd beach which is finished by removing the existing walkway 
and installing a new block wall. We also recently performed some tree work on our Club properties.  

Enjoy the fall while it lasts! 

Eric Wilsusen  

Club President     
ericwilsusen@lakeshawneeclub.org 



 

The Lake Shawnee Clubhouse is located at 4 West Shawnee Trail Wharton NJ 07885 

 For Club Business and Rentals please contact our Office Manager, 

Lisa Peter at 973-663-1307 or officemanager@lakeshawneeclub.org 

The Office is open during the hours of 8:30am-12pm on Tuesday, Thursday and Saturday 

CLUB HOUSE RENTALS 

Rates and Terms 

Members only 

Full Day Rental: $300 
Half  Day $150 (M-F) 

 

 A deposit off $200 and a signed  
agreement are required to  
secure your rental date. 

Call 973-663-1307 

                                        Board Meetings are held on the first Friday of every month.  
                                                                     All members welcome!! 
                                      Visit our website frequently for the most up to date information:                 
                                                                  www.lakeshawneeclub.org 

                                www.facebook.com/groups/lakeshawneeclub Page 2 

Board of  Governors 

Officers 
President   Eric Wilsusen   663-0596 
Executive VP                 Vince Matrisciano  663-5964 
Membership VP Dina Troha   663-6737 
Treasurer  Marc Sanderson        201-259-2733 
Secretary  Kristeen McConnon        769-0551  
 

Members At Large 
Jeff Keith  663-4230 
John Stern  663-5427 
Kristen White                 255-9326 
Al Pichieri                      663-5428  
Lise Meisner       201-230-8791       
Bill Carroll                     945-9310 
Christine Cumberton 557-3845 
 

Property Maintenance Chairs: 
First Beach   Eric Wilsusen  663-0596 
Club House  Vince Matrisciano 663-5964 
Second Beach  Bill Carroll            234-5413  
Third Beach   John Stern                      663-5427 
White’s Cove   Al Pichieri  663-5428 
 North End  Al Picheri  663-5428 
South End/Dam             Eric and Vince 
  

Commi ee Chairs:  
Swim Team   Amy Szekula       201-874-2031 
Social Committee Kristen White  255-9326          
Fishing Committee Bobbie Harris  725-9002 
Membership  Dina Troha  663-6737 
Summer Night Patrol  Eric Wilsusen  663-0596 
Lake Ecology   Jeff Keith  663-4230  
Life Guards   Kristen Iaconetti 
LSC News Editor           Kristeen McConnon      769-0551 
 
lscnews@lakeshawneeclub.org  
 
Newspaper Deadline 15th of the month prior to printing. 
 
Interested in placing an ad in the LSC News go to  
www.lakeshawneeclub.org/clubhouse.html 



 

 

 

 

   Social Committee Events   
 

Social Committee:  Please join us at the clubhouse with any new ideas you might have.  Our 
next meetings are Tuesday, November 5th and December 3rd at 7pm. The November meeting 
will be our planning meeting for 2025 events! If you can lend a hand at any of our events it would 
be greatly appreciated.  Please email social@lakeshawneeclub.org if you plan on attending or if you 
have any questions.   
 
Shawnee Seniors Club: Our Shawnee Seniors Club meets every other Wednesday at 1pm at 
the clubhouse. The club is open to all Seniors Age 55 and older.   
 
Texas Hold’em: Sunday, November 3rd (doors open at 1:00pm - play starts at 1:30pm). The 
cost is $15 per person. Even if you’ve never played before, come on out and learn. We have begin-
ners each time - we’ll even show you how to play!  
 
Trivia Night: Saturday, December 7th at 7:00pm – See the ad in the newsletter for more details! 
 
Annual Christmas Light Fight Competition: It’s our Annual Great Light Fight…EAST vs. WEST. 
Displays must be completed by December 13th. See the ad in the newsletter for more details!  
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November 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

     1 
Board Mtg. 
7:00pm 

2 

3 
Texas 
Hold’em 
1:00PM 

4 5 
Social Comm. 
Planning 
Mtg. 7:00pm 

6 
Seniors 
1:00PM 

7 8 9 
Fall Cleanup 
8:30am 

10 
Hiking and 
History 1pm 

11 12 13 14 15 
Full Moon 
Celebration 
8:00pm 

16 

17 18 19 20 
Seniors 
1:00PM 

21 22 23 

24 25 26 
Swim Team 
Board Mtg. 
6:00pm 

27 28 
Thanksgiving 
 

29 30 
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December 2024 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

1 2 3 
Social Comm. 
Mtg. 7:00pm 

4 
Seniors 
1:00PM 

5 6 
Board Mtg. 
7:00pm 

7 
Trivia Night 
7:00pm 

8 9 10 11 12 13 14 
Christmas 
Light Fight 
Contest 

15 
Full Moon 
Celebration 
8:00pm 
Light Fight 
Awards 

16 17 18 
Seniors 
1:00PM 

19 20 21 

22 23 24 25 
Christmas Day 
Hanukkah 

26 
 

27 28 

29 30 31     
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SENIOR SOCIAL 

 
Calling all  

Lake Shawnee Seniors 
Looking to meet some other Seniors on the lake? 

Come on down to the clubhouse every other Wednesday at 1pm. 
We offer new and different activities and are always open to new ideas. 

We play cards!  We laugh!   We talk! 
It’s a time to get together and enjoy each other’s company! 

The club is open to all Seniors Age 55 and older. 
Coffee and snacks are served. 

Attendees are welcome to share a special treat as well! 
Pizza or sandwiches are provided several times a year! 

Meeting dates can be found in the newsletter and on the Lake Shawnee website. 
Contact social@lakeshawneeclub.org or Kristen at 973-255-9326 with any questions! 

 

 
 
 

 

 

TEXAS HOLD ‘EM 
Sunday, November 3rd 

 
The Clubhouse Doors Open at 1:00pm -  

Play Starts at 1:30pm 
 

The cost is $15 per person and includes  
refreshments. 

Even if you’ve never played before, come  
on out and learn, 

We have beginners each time - We’ll even  
show you how to play! 

Email social@lakeshawneeclub.org  
with any questions. 

Hope to see you there!!!! 
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Thank you! 
Thanks to everyone who brought their furry friend to our 

Annual Dog Walk and Pet Parade! 
It was a beautiful day and an amazing turnout! 

We were able to make donations to: 
The Jefferson Animal Shelter 

Heart and Paw 
Father John’s Animal House 

OSCAR Rescue 
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Lake Ecology 

Jeff Keith 

                                                               973-663-4230 

                                                                 jeffieboy47@yahoo.com 

 

Weed Treatment- As usual in late August, we had a small breakout of filamentous Algae from 
North End to the launch which totaled 4 acres.  Those small coves in that area are perfect for algae to take 
off.  The nutrients that come into the lake from two feeder streams come around the island and settle 
there.  It was treated with chelated copper sulfate which sticks to the plant and is very effective. 

           We also have about two acres of tape grass in and around the large patch of lilies off Island Trail.  
They were in the process of dying so we left them alone.  We have to keep a close watch on this plant 
which can spread very quickly so we will budget accordingly for next year so we can control this species in 
case it gets out of control.  Interestingly, we had several other patches of this plant in early August, but 
much of it was found floating on the surface and on our beaches.  Our biologist explained why this was 
happening.  It involves the pontoon boats on the lake.  The water was very warm (86 degrees at one time) 
so when the blades hit the tape grass it did not cut the plant, it just pulled it right off the bottom (the lake 
bottom gets very soft when the water is very warm because most of the grass found on the beaches had the 
roots still attached).  The good news with this scenario is that with the roots gone, we will not have to 
treat it. Jeff, our biologist, said he has seen this when water gets very warm.  So, thank you pontoon  
owners. 

           In other news, we took samples of the lake bottom in about six areas so they could be tested for any 
toxins that would prohibit us from finding a source to get rid of it when we hydro rake.  We are research-
ing a company that can take a lot of material out of the lake when we get the proper permits and someone 
who could use the material as fill for a project they are working on.  This was the first step in that process.  

           Good news for fishermen.  I learned from Jeff (the biologist) that the light green material is a  
different species of filamentous algae.  We never treat it because it will break down and dissipate on its 
own.  Small bait fish hide in it from predators (larger fish) so as Jeff reminds us, it is a great place to fish.  
From his experience of talking to many fishermen they have a lot of success in those areas.  So, give it a 
try! 

              Lastly, it is that time of the year when our yards are inundated with leaves.  So, this comment is 
mostly for those who live on the lake.  I know homeowners would not blow their leaves into the lake, but 
there have been instances where I have seen people hired to do this work take the short cut and blow them 
into the lake.  I am not picking on landscapers because most will not do that, but please just confirm with 
them that they cannot do this.  If they’re new to working in Lake Shawnee they may be tempted or do not 
realize those leaves will eventually turn into soil.  Thank you! 

 

                                                                                                  Jeff 

 

ASK JEFF 
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Annual Christmas Light Fight Competition 

 
Dust Off Your Ladders….Get Out Those Extension Cords….Start Planning Your Display…. 

We are doing it again! It’s our Annual Great Light Fight… 
EAST vs. WEST 

East Side - Starts at the dam and continues toward Stanlick ending at Shenandoah Crescent/West Lakeview 
West Side- Starts at the dam and continues toward 2nd Beach up to and including  

Shenandoah Crescent, West Lakeview and Shawnee Parkway 
 

Displays must be completed by December 13th.  
Judging will take place Friday, December 13th & Saturday, December 14th  

 
We will see which side of the Lake shows the most holiday spirit!! Who will win?!? East or West!! 

 
Our Judges will also choose one Overall Winner from each side of the Lake. 

Prizes will be awarded. 
 

The winners will be announced on Sunday, December 15th on Facebook. 
 

**Judging is done by anonymous families who do not live in the lake** 
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                          Summary of  the Lake Shawnee Club Board Meetings 

September 6, 2024 
 
It was reported that several dead trees were found on Club properties and will be removed.  
 
It was a great summer with great turnouts at all social events.  Upcoming events include Poker Night on the 13th, 
as well as the Dog Walk on the 21st.  This year’s event had lots of sponsors and hopes are to grow it into some-
thing bigger in the future possibly including an adoption day.     
 
Several samples were taken for the anticipated hydro raking project following the drawdown, which will be sent to 
the lab for testing.  The lake was treated after filamentous began taking off.  There is some tape grass in several 
patches, which has begun flowering; with the warm weather, it will begin breaking loose and dying off.  These 
areas will need to watched and treatments will need to be added to the budget for next year.  In mid-September, 
seven or eight lilies will need to be removed, keeping one big patch for the fishermen.  There was some purple 
loose strife found by the islands and in other areas that will be removed in the fall.    
 
It was reported that a survey was completed of the trees along the shoreline that are falling into the Lake; letters 
will be sent to all homeowners to remove.  
 
With the drawdown, boats will be removed and work will be done on the racks on fall work day.  Any remaining 
boats, the owners will be notified; any unclaimed boats will be sold in the spring.  Native Fields will handle the 
leaves.   
 
Summer Night Security had an uneventful summer. 
 
It was noted that there were issues with a lack of guards especially at the end of the season and many days the 
beaches had no guards on duty.  The Board will address these issues by hiring guards earlier for next season 
and outlining expectations and duties of all guards hired.   
 
The Board discussed the recent Kid’s Fishing Event which was a huge success.   
 
Trials and Finals as hosted by Lake Shawnee ran smoothly and we received lots of positive feedback and  
compliments from the entire league.  The team had lots of help and it was a great event.  The final parent  
meeting of the season was held on August 22nd and the new Board was announced.  The Team will be breaking 
down the swim lanes this Sunday.   
 
Several projects were discussed including toilet repairs and treating for carpenter ants at the Clubhouse, docking 
replacement at North End, and repairing/replacing the rip rap at the bottom of the dam.   
 
The company hired to redo our plans for Phase II of the dam repairs requested a topographic map of our lake 
bed.  Mr. Matrisciano made a plea on Facebook for any members with sonar on their boats; Tom and Cathy Flatt 
responded.  They took measurements which were sent to the company and saved the Club lots of money.        
 
The Board discussed updating Standing Rules regulating business on Club property.  Our insurance company 
recommends businesses have insurance including Workmen’s Compensation for any employees.  This included 
prohibiting lifeguards from offering private swim lessons or the ice cream truck selling on Club property without a 
vendor  
agreement and providing proof of insurance. 
 
The Board discussed and approved a resolution allowing the Club to offer easements on properties previously 
offered for sale in the lot line adjustments, due to the recent changes from our SBA loan regarding liens on the 
properties (not including the land at North End).   
The Board was updated on the upcoming seawall project at 2nd Beach. 
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                              Summary of  the Lake Shawnee Club Board Meetings 
October 4, 2024 

 
The Board discussed the recent passing of long time Board member Milt Felter including a memorial and cele-
bration of life/dedication to be planned.  The Board discussed and approved Ms. Dina Troha to replace Mr. 
Felter’s position as VP of Membership as nominated by Club President per Club bylaws. 
 
The sluice gate was opened for the Lake lowering on October 2nd. 
The Social Committee held a successful Dog Walk and Pet Parade with 20 dogs; donations were made to Fa-
ther John’s Rescue.  Upcoming events include Fall Movie Night, Poker, Halloween Storytime, Beer Tasting and 
Trunk or Treat.     
 
The lake was surveyed and there was about 2 acres of tape grass found which is dying off.  Another survey will 
be done in the upcoming weeks to assess the lake and determine the plan for treatments for next year in order 
to budget accordingly.  The lake bottom samples were completed and we await the results from the lab testing.   
 
The Board discussed the recent COLA meeting held last Saturday including new law regarding  
financial reserve requirements of lake associations and the impact on our Club.    
 
Fall Work Day is scheduled for Saturday, November 9th.  Work to be completed includes repairing boat racks 
and removal of wooden dock at North End, removal of large rocks at dock, removal of ramp and repairing racks 
at White’s Cove.  8:30 Breakfast at the Snack Shack and 9 am work to begin. 
 
The Fishing Committee provided a report on their recent event.  Their annual Fishing Banquet will be held on 
October 27th, where they will determine next year’s fishing dates which will include an ice  
fishing contest in Jan. or Feb.  
  
A cafeteria hot plate holder was donated to the Club which will be made available for renters and Club events.   
 
The Board discussed the upcoming project at 2nd Beach for a new sea wall.  The block has been ordered and 
the work will begin after the drawdown begins. 
 
The Board discussed and approved the purchase of new floating dock system to replace the old  
wooden dock at North End and the dock and ramp at White’s Cove.   
 
It was reported the JP Tree Service was contacted to remove several trees on Club properties that were deter-
mined to be dead or dying.   
 

 
 
 

The Social Committee is Seeking Volunteers 
In order to ensure the success and continuation of this year’s events, we 
need more volunteers to come out and lend a hand. Without increased  
involvement, we will be forced to cancel events that we have all come to 
love. A large commitment isn’t necessary. We are asking members to sign 
up to chair an event(s). New ideas are always welcome. We will share  
experiences and help you every step of the way. Grab some friends, pick  
an event and let’s work together!! If you are interested, please email  
social@lakeshawneeclub.org. 
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